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October 21, 2019
La Promesa Foundation
1406 E. Garden Lane
Midland, TX 79701

In re: W224CK, Vestavia Hills, AL
BPFT-20 1909 1OAEW
Facility ID No. 156965

Dear Applicant:

This letter refers to the above-captioned translator application for W224CK, Vestavia Hills,
Alabama.

An engineering study reveals the application is a major change application pursuant to 47 C.F.R.
§ 74.1233(a)(1). Specifically, the section states that “a major change is any change in frequency
(output channel) except: (A) changes to first, second or third adjacent channels, or intermediate
frequency channels; or (B) upon a showing of interference to or from any other broadcast station,
remedial changes to any same-band frequency.” The license (BLFT-20 1 60929A11) specifies
Channel 224. The proposed applications BPFT-20190910AEW specifies Channel 214, or 10th

adjacent, which is a violation of § 74. 1233(a)(l). This was not addressed in the application.
Therefore, the application will be dismissed.

In light of the above, the application BPFT-20 19091 OAEW filed by La Promesa Foundation is
unacceptable for filing pursuant to 47 C.F.R. § 73.3566(a) and IS HEREBY DISMISSED. This
action is taken pursuant to 47 C.F.R. 0.283.

Senior Deputy Chief
Audio Division
Media Bureau

cc: Dennis I. Kelley


